DELU N T NEWSLIN

Welcome to the June 2002 edition of the Delungra Newslink.
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Our next meeting will be on the Tuesday 18th June at 9.30 am. Please note change of time. We
are going to trial having a morning meeting then bring lunch to have at 12.30 p.m. followed by a craft
afternoon starting at 1 p.m. Bring along your own project to work on. The craft afternoon is open to
anyone. You don’t need to come to C W A to be welcome. If anyone would like to learn a new craft
there are people who can help. Even give me a ring and 1 may be able to help with materials.

The CWA rafile was drawn at the Quilt Show and won by Kathy Hobday. There will be an
International Day at Yallaroi on the 17th June. _ Christine Plumbe Publicity Officer.
67247557

Delun

Special Greetings to all my regulars. I have had a very good break. We attended our son’s
wedding in Edmonton ,Alberta. It was very lovely - perfect in fact!

So now back into the harness again and I am back to weekly visits to Delungra on a Thursday and
monthly Footcare home visits.

Dates May 28, June 25, July 23, August 27. If you wish to use the Footcare Service and are
not already a regular client please call me at Community Health 67 288411 Inverell

Flu vaccines are still available if you haven’t already had yours. Pneumovax (Vaccine for
pneumonia) is temporarily unavailable in Australia. It has to be imported from U.S.A. and hopefully will
be available by the end on May. Contact your local pharmacists before you see your Doctor for this
vaccine - they will know if it’s available. Have a good month

Joanne Campbell Community Health Inverell 67 288 411

June Sunday 2nd  Inverell 4BBB Stableford
Saturday 8th  Delungra Mixed
Sunday 9th  Delungra Open 12 Holes -

16th~ Bundarra ~ Monthly Mug ~ 2nd Presidents Trophy
23rd  Fox Sports 4 BBB Play off at Glen Innes  Stroke
30th  2nd Round Gobbel Jug
July  Sunday 7th  Mixed Championships 27 Holes
14th  Wesfarmers Ambrose
- 21st  Warialda Open - Stableford - RS M Boys
28th  Championships 27 Holes

Del Gird Guid
Due to the Long Weekend the next meeting of the Girl Guides District team has been postponed
until Monday 17th June at 9.15 am. The meeting will be held in the Guide Room at the recreational Hall.
All Committee members and interested persons are invited to attend. Please come along and help support
our local Girl Guides. . Veronica Farragher

The next monthly meeting of Delungra R S L Women’s Auxiliary will be held at 2 p.m. on
Wednesday 5th June at the Delungra Bowling Club. Nancy Calderbank



Delungra Neighbour Aid Service
JUNE DATES TO REMEMBER

Lunch Club 5th, 12th 19th 26th June. Bingo 5th June, !0am

Inverell Access bus from Warialda via Delungra 6th June.
Cards/Games morning 19th June, 10am

Community Bus to Inverell 21st June.

Bus trip - Social Day Monday 24tk to Inverell RSM for Bingo and

lunch. $5 for transport, bingo and lunch extra

Bookings are essential, for Lunch Club to Lorraineon 67248533,
buses and social days to Virginia 67248554/67291889

MOW Volunteer Roster
JUNE
3rd  5th  Tth Lorna and Shirley Canham
12k 14th  Margaret Hewitt
17th 19tk 21st  Phylis Baker
24t 26th 28h  John O’Carrigan
If you are unable to carry out your MOW delivery, it would be much
appreciated if you could find a replacement.

Explanation of Services

Home Delivered Meals

These meals are cooked in the kitchen at the Multi Purpose Hall and are
delivered to receiptants by volunteers. It is a two-course meal with a juice drink.
A variety of meals are served and dietary needs are taken into account.

Meals are delivered three days a week that is Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.
Meals for other days can also be provided but delivered on the three delivery
days.

There can be many reasons for needing Home delivered meals, such as not being
able to cook due to illness etc, not inclined to cook due to illness or just on your
own and therefore not eating properly, not able to maintain adequate shopping
supplies.

Sometimes we feel it would be good to have a particular service but due to stigma
or having heard different reports about that service we continue on. Previously it
was required to have a Doctors referral to be eligible for Home delivered meals,
that is not the case but then on the other hand not everyone is eligible.

Home delivered meals like all services provided by any HACC Service is for older
people and people with disabilities so that they can maintain independence and
continue living in their own homes in the community.

If anyone is interested in Home delivered meals contact the coordinator.

Delungra Neighbour Aid,

CWA Hall Burnett St, Delungra
Phone/Fax 67248554
Coordinator Virginia Boland.
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Delungra Red Cross
The Bi-Monthly meeting of Delungra Red Cross will be held at 2.30 p.m. on Thursday 20th June in

the Guide Room. Nancy Calderbank
Delungra Anglican Church
Calendar June 2 11 am Morning Prayer

June 9 8.30am Holy Communion

June 16 11lam Morning Prayer

June 23 8.30am Holy Communion

June 30 9am Combined Churches service at Anglican Church.
All enquiries, call Christopher Pears 67 254466

The Club had a good attendance at the last meeting with one visitor which President Beryl
welcomed and hoped Mrs Thelma Scott enjoyed the meeting and the afternoon with us.

A further discussion was held on our Christmas party - Warialda Rail Hotel to be checked. We
decided to send $75 to the ChildCare Flight Helicopter. Next meeting will be on Thursday 13th June
2002 commencing with “Hoi”at 9.30 am and Meeting at 1.30 p.m after a finger lunch. We are hoping Mt
Russell CWA can join us for this fun morning. Everyone is most welcome. Beryl Townsend
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Our meeting started with Happy Birthday sung in great gusto to our Treasurer Lorna. We had a
few trips away to different clubs.

Thursday 2nd May. A team of Lorna Jess Elaine and Jane went to Ashford for Presidents Day.
We didn’t do any good but had a lovely time. A team of Mitzy, June Emily and Edna went to Moree.
They had a win in the 2nd round.

Tuesday 7th May 2 teams went to Inverell Women’s Club for East Gwydir Presidents and Patrons
Day. - Lovely time. Beryl stood in for Beattie Hawkins who wasn’t well and skipped the winning team.

Thursday 9th May A team of June Jess Dot and Edna went to Bingara for Presidents and Patrons
Day. They won overall and Dot sheen was on a winning roll. Besides being in the winning team who
won the lucky plate and raffle.  Well done Dotty.

Our pennants have now finished and we came 2nd overall. President Edna thanked all the pennant
players also Lorna, Clarice and Val Edwards for their help.

Our Rose Bowl day was discussed in full and all preparations are in hand. A company called
“Clothes Peg"will be in attendance. It will be held on Tuesday 4th June at 9. 1) N —

We have two ladies who will be transferring from our Club. namely Jane Leader to Inverell
Women’s and Mitzy Anderson to lluka Club. We will miss them and wish them good bowling at their
respective new Clubs. President Edna paid a tribute to our late friend Joan Roberts. Qur “Not Well” list.
Sid Kent, Dudley Lewis and Joy Fairy. Do hope they will be well again soon.
Coming events - Rose Bowls 4th June -Club Singles and Club Pairs.

Warialda Presidents and Patrons Day 11th June Zone Playoff - 20th and 21st June.

Come on “Hughie”Send us some RAIN!!! = Good Bowls Elaine.

Personal THANKYOU

Five weeks ago our house was on fire and we lost a great deal of our belongings. We would like
to take this opportunity to show our appreciation to the community and local businesses for their support
in such a hard and trying time. There is one organisation that we would like to make a special thankyou to
and that is the Delungra Rural Fire Brigade. If it wasn’t for their quick thinking and reactions we would
have lost all our belongings. We’d also like to thank them not only for what they did on the night of the
fire but also for arranging the raffle to help raise money to us to replace some of what we lost.

Once again, thank you RICK AND TRUDY :

”
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Delungra Bowling Club

e For the information of members and their guests

o Congratulations to Ron White and Debbie Regan the winners of the Members Giant meat trays and
carton of refreshments. The next draw will be held on 29th June so keep placing your tickets in the
barrel. (with your members number on the back) -

e Singles Championship to commence on 15th June look on the board for draw

o Footy tipping Competition has a new leader We now have Dave Saunders in the front.

e Bistro Operating on Saturdays evenings - call in for a quick nibble after Sport or dine in for a
Meal of the Night for only $6.50 Some of the meals of the night are Italian Lasagna, Savoury
Steak, Hawaiian meatballs , Home made rissoles -a great hit, Roast of the day and baked vegs
Fricassee Chicken and Sweet and Sour fish and Cottage Pie to name a few. Come along and see
what surprise is in store and what is the SPECIAL for the night.

e Hot nibblies are served on the Bar now on Friday nights - come along put your footy team in and join
in the social atmosphere while you nibble.

Delungra Multi Purpose Hall Committee

Due to limited attendance at the previous meeting the Annual General Meeting of the Hall will be
held on Monday 3rd June at 7.30 p.m. Please attend. A working Bee was be held on Saturday 18th May
and the second squash court was completely painted. - another 25 litres of paint - thanks to the bas for the
paint. Thanks to those volunteers on the day - Dianne Brown, Marlene Ballinger Gae Smith Terry and
Margaret McGrath. Although few in numbers we have a great day and the squash court looks beaut..
Hopefully in the spring we will be able to continue and try for maintenance in the walls in the main hall.

Once again thank you for your support.. Margaret McGrath Secretary
Delungra Catholic Ladies

« The next meeting of the Delungra Catholic Ladies will be on Thursday June 13th. All interested
people very welcometoattend. . . - Eunice McGrath
Thankyou

Delungra Residents, friends near and far and family.
Your get well wishes, phone calls, cards and floral arrangements have certainly made my recovery after my
operation so much easier. [ thank you dearly Joy Fairy

First Aide Course
To be held 15th and 16th June Cost of $95 Contact Ruth Smith 67 290004 for more information

Del Rural Fire Servi
The Delungra Rural Fire Brigade would like to thank those who bought tickets and those who
donated prizes for the raffle recently run... The lucky winner was Steve Woodbury., Total money raised
was $370. We would also like to thank tickets sellers especially those who did the town run.
Prize donors were much appreciated Once again many thanks Michelle Simula Secretary

Del Citi \ -
The next monthly meeting of the Delungra Citizens Committee and Delungra Neighbour Aid will
be held on Monday 17th June at 7.30 p.m. p.m All members invited to attend.
: Margaret McGrath Secretary

. A craft Group has been organised. It will be held on 2nd Wednesday of each month (12th June
this month). at the Anglican Church Hall. Bring along something you have already on the go - or perhaps
start ;_something new. From 9.30 amto 2 p.m. Everyone is very welcome. Cost is $5 morning tea
supplied. Bring your own lunch. Further enquiries from Dianne Brown 67 248415
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Cystic Fibrosis
Raffle now operating $1 a ticket First Prize Storage container on wheels filled with groceries
2nd Large handbag  3rd Prize Box of groceries 4th  Towel and washer set
5th Prize Coathanger and washer set.  Tickets available from Eunice
Eunice McGrath 67 248 288
lungra District Developmen il '

The next monthly meeting of the Development Council will be held on Tuesday 11th June 2002, at ¢
7.30 p.m. at the Delungra Bowling Club. . All interested residents very welcome.

For Sal One Bag with Bowling balls, cleaning, polishing outfit $65 Phone Pat or Carol 67 248 249
Calendar JUNE

3rd  Monday AG M of the Delungra Hall

Sth Wednesday  Delungra RSL Auxiliary Meeting 2 p.m.
12th  Wednesday  Anglican Craft Group

13th  Thursday Delungra Catholic Ladies

13th  Thursday Delungra Seniors Club Meeting

17th  Monday Delungra Girl Guides District Team Meeting
17th  Monday Delungra Citizens and Neighbour Aid
18th  Tuesday Delungra C W A 9.30 am.

20th  Thursday Delungra Red Cross meeting

NOTE: Just a reminder that this Newsletter is a Community paper and is for Charitable, Sporting and Non
profit organisations along with religious and personal news and not for private business.
Hopefully refusals do not offend. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. |
would appreciate it if all notices could be signed so that I know that they are correct Many Thanks
Written notices for the next Newslink can be left in our Mailbox at 79 Inverell Street. Closing date
for the next edition MUST be Friday 28th June for a delivery of Tuesday 2nd July 2002
Margaret McGrath 67 248353 Ph /Fax
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